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Minutes 
 
The President opened the meeting at 18h40. 
 
1. The members approved the agenda 
2. The President, Christian EHLERS, presented his annual activity report for the 

year 2021. He highlighted that the membership situation of the club was stable 
(170 members) and had remained so over the past years despite the Corona 
virus pandemic. He reported that the club had organized 27 competitions in 
2021, between April and October. On average, 21 players took part in the 
competitions. The President also emphasized the close and friendly 
cooperation between the European Union Golf Club (EUGC), on the one hand, 
and the Royal Belgian Golf Federation (FRBG) and the Association of French 
speaking golf clubs (AFGOLF), on the other. EUGC players participated in 
many regional and national competitions. In this context, the captain pinpointed 
the enthusiastic reactions from members to the call for the expression of 
interest for the “Challenge de Printemps Seniors”, an AFGOLF competition. 

 The Captain, Filip VERCRUYSSE, presented a new line of clothing, the new 
golf balls, the new cap, and towel with the club logo. He explained that the club 
would also offer an EUGC bag tag to its members. 

3. The President, Christian EHLERS, who also held the position as Treasurer in 
2021, described the financial situation of the club as sound. The expenses did 
not exceed the club’s revenues. He pointed out that the club would continue to 
invest in prizes, receptions, and green fees. To this end he presented a 2022 
draft budget accessible on the club’s public website (www.eu-golfclub.eu). 

4. The Secretary, Chantal JACQUES, introduced the 2022 golfing calendar. She 
said that the calendar would be updated regularly and could be consulted on 
the club’s public website (www.eu-golfclub.eu).  

5 The General Assembly, by unanimous vote, granted discharge to the EUGC 
Committee for its management of the club in 2021. 
  

http://www.eu-golfclub.eu/
http://www.eu-golfclub.eu/


 
6. Subsequently, the General Assembly, pursuant to Article 8 of the club’s 

statutes, elected the following persons to the committee by unanimous vote:  
 President Christian EHLERS (and temporarily Treasurer),  
 Vice-President Emilio RODRIGUEZ,  
 Captain Filip VERCRUYSSE,  
 Secretary Chantal JACQUES,  
 Peter BAADER, member 
 Victoria PAGADIGORRIA, member 

7. No other business was raised. 
 
Thanking the members, the President closed the meeting at 19h50. 
 
Christian EHLERS 
President 


